
 

 

 

 
 
 
  

Friday 23rd February 2024
Dear Parents, 

Our Christian Value this half term is: 
Forgiveness  

We all make mistakes from time to time and we all need forgiveness from God and each 
other. God’s love is so great that forgiveness is always possible.  

The life of our school community is built on the idea of forgiveness and acceptance of 
all. We do not stop loving someone when they make mistakes.  

We should forgive them and accept that they are sorry. 
Bible Verse: For if you forgive men when they sin against you, your heavenly Father will also 

forgive you. Matthew 6:14 

Celebrating our children: 

 
What Would Jesus Do Awards:  
Atlantis: Spencer for always showing thankfulness and 
respect by using the most beautiful manners!  
Enterprise: Ollie W for his courage and perseverance 
at swimming. You tried so so hard Ollie and we are 
proud! 
Endeavour: Eliza for showing friendship and service, 
looking after others without an adult asking, seeing 
what needs doing and serving. 
 

Stars of the week this week: 
Discovery: Millie 
Atlantis:  Jake, Mason and Zuzanna 
Enterprise: Azra, Evie and Ted 
Endeavour: Aubre Alisha and Josh M 

Parents will receive an invitation 
to our Celebration Assembly, 

now at 3pm, via  
Dojo.  

Our GRIT Champion: 
Get Ready I am Trying! 
Atlantis: Toby E for working so hard on his writing. 
Enterprise: Leo for never giving up- and for trying his 
hardest to measure the perimeter of shapes.  

Endeavour: Neave – Getting stuck in to her problem 
solving with decimals, taking on new challenges head 
on. 
 

 
Discovery:  We have loved our Tots On Tyres sessions 
where we are learning to ride a bike. 
Atlantis: We have been outside practising our spellings. 
Enterprise: Spelling fun! 
Endeavour: This week, we have been using our 
basketball skills to explore gravity. We have also been 
using our playground to explore spelling rules. 
 

 
Discovery: Making gingerbread men. 
Atlantis: This week we have been busy using Primary 
resources, real life historical items such as a typewriter 
and a floppy disk, in our history lesson. 

   
Enterprise: We loved our first swimming lesson! 
Endeavour: We have made parachutes to explore the 
effects of gravity and air resistance. 
 
 
 

Friendly February: 



 

 

 

 
Discovery: We have been responding kindly to our 
friends showing we love to hear what they have to 
say. 
Atlantis: We have been asking our friends how they 
are feeling. 
Enterprise: we have been checking in with people who 
are struggling. 
Endeavour: We have been responding with kindness 
to everyone, including ourselves, celebrating our own 
strengths. 

Home School Value: 

  
Please remember to look at this half term’s Christian 
Value of Forgiveness at home. Children can share this 
work with Mrs Price and receive a small gift. 

COUNT YOUR BLESSINGS 2024: 
 Jesus journeyed into the wilderness for 40 days and 
40 nights in preparation for a ministry which 
challenged oppression and championed outcasts. This 
Lent, we are following Christian Aid partners to learn 

how they bring dignity, 
equality, justice and love 
to our global 
neighbours. Everyday in 
our PCW time (pause, 
connect and wonder) we 
will be counting our 

blessings. We also have a collection jar in the front 
porch for donations.  

School Council: Next week marks the start of our 
Fairtrade Fortnight, which celebrates 30 years of Fair 

Trade. Each class will be trying to 
achieve as close to 30 Fair Trade 
challenges as they can. On Friday 8th 
March, we will be asking for Fair 
Trade creations to be brought into 
school as part of a Fair Trade bake off 

competition. Look out on Dojo for more information! 

PE Kits:Our children andstaff looked very smart in 
their PE Kits this week. Please remember to label your 
child’s kit. Children must have black PE pumps in 
school for indoor PE. 
PE Kits days: (see Fridge prompts) 
Monday- Discovery and Atlantis  
Tuesday- Atlantis and Enterprise 
Wednesday- Endeavour 
Thursday- Discovery 
Friday- Endeavour and Enterprise 
Please check Dojo for additional days as we have lots 
of additional sporting opportunities for our children. 

Honey Bees: 
Children can now start our Honey Bees Nursery on 
17th April if they are 3 years old and due to start 
school in September 2024/25. There are limited 
places in each session. Please book your child’s places 
via email: 
bursar@hoole.lancs.sch.uk  
Thank you. 
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Church News: 
On Sunday 3rd March we will be having 
Grandparents Church at 3.45 in the Village Hall. 
Why not come along with your parents and 
Grandparents to enjoy a great afternoon 
together? 
There will be things to make for your 
grandparents, delicious refreshments as well as 
songs, a quiz, film clips and a Bible thought.  
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Important dates for your diary!  
26th February 

 Fair Trade Fortnight 

 Tots on Tyres (EYFS) 

 Scoot Safe (Y3) 
28th February: 

 Fencing ASC starts 
4th March: 

 Tots on Tyres (EYFS) 

 Bike Fix (Y6) 
6TH March: 

 TARDIS Performing Arts Concert (Dance 
Group) 

7th March: 

 World Book Day 
8th March: 

 Girl’s Football Event. 
11th March: 

 Bikeability (Y6) 

 FOHSM Mothers Day Afternoon Tea. 
13th - 15th March: 

 Min Y Don (Y6) 
18th March: 

 Bikeability (Y6) 
22nd March:  

 FOHSM Easter Bingo/Beetle Drive 
25th March: 

 Holy Week 
26th March: 

 Librarians visiting Ribble Court 
27th March: 

 Y3/4 Easter Production at 5pm 
28th March: 

 Easter Service in Church at 9am 

 Hubbersty Assembly at 3pm 

 ASC closes at 4pm 
Please continue to check your messages on Dojo for 
more information. 

Have a lovely weekend everyone. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


